Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of Eye & Dunsden held at the main Dunsden Village Hall on Tuesday 2nd  May 2017 at 7.45pm.









M Sermon   Clerk for Chairman

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Present: Cllr David Woodward, Cllr Barry Luther, Cllr Richard Berkley, Cllr David Bartholomew (OCC) and Paul Harrison (SODC). 
1/17 Apologies for absence Cllrs Sara Granshaw & Ian Pringle
2/17 Minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Parish of Eye & Dunsden May 17th 2016 These were noted but had been previously accepted as correct at the following EDPC meeting in June 2015.
3/17 Matters Arising from the Minutes None

4/17 Chairman’s report This report summarised the activities of the Parish Council this year and the Chairman highlighted a few items. It will be attached to these minutes. 

5/17 Annual Financial Report 2016-17 The Clerk had sent out her report earlier:
This last year the precept was kept the same as the planned expenditure was increased for 2017. The grant application for the war memorial restoration proved too difficult to obtain and it was decided to find a building contractor to complete the restoration. In addition the new website has been set up in 2016 at an additional set up cost. An additional donation was made towards the renovations of Dunsden Village Hall with another donation promised in September.

Donations have been made to the Royal British Legion and the Village Hall only this financial year.

The amount carried forward March 31st 2017 is only £55 less than March 31st 2016.

 VAT has been claimed and the accounts are to be taken to the internal auditor this week.

6/17 Charity Reports The clerk tabled a short report of the Poors Land Charity. 
David Woodward reported on other charities within his report.
The meeting closed at 7.55pm
Report to EDPC from Poors Land Charity 2017
The charity has a balance of £5513.20 at March 2017 and continues to give charitable donations to those who are deemed to benefit from a small grant at Christmas. Last year a number of applicants received £75 each.

The allotments, field and paddock continue to be rented and are in reasonable order. The charity is still trying to work towards improving the boundary of the land that has been neglected over the years. Hedges will be replaced where necessary. A tree survey is in hand. New tenancy agreements for the field and the allotments have been drawn up by Thimbleby and Shorland with some significant costs involved.

It has been decided to register the land and this is in the hands of the solicitors at present.

Insurance has been taken out for public liability and for the individual trustees.

The water to the paddock is still a problem but the trustees are trying to overcome this. 

Marilyn Sermon

Clerk to the Trustees

